The Richlands Town Council held a "Public Hearing" on Tuesday, January 9, 2024, at 5:45pm in the Richlands Council Chambers with the following present:

Mayor: Rod. D. Cury

Town Manager: Jason May

Town Attorney: Michael Thomas Finance Manager: Ronnie Campbell

Office Manager: Susan Whitt Town Clerk: Amanda Beheler

Council Members: Gary Jackson, Jordan Bales, Jan White, and Laura Mollo.

Mayor Cury called the meeting to order.

Mayor Cury led the Invocation and Pledge.

Mayor Cury advised the Public Hearing is for the purpose of receiving Public Comment regarding the discontinuation of the ten (10%) percent reduction on electric rates within the Town of Richlands and resuming the current rates found in the Town of Richlands Code of Ordinances Section 50.03.

Town Attorney Mike Thomas briefly explained the ordinance that was passed by Council on August 8, 2023, to approve an electric rate reduction of ten percent for three months.

Mayor Cury advised the meeting was open to take public comment and asked if there was anyone who would like to speak.

There was no public comment.

Mayor Cury closed the Public Hearing.

Rod D. Cury, Mayor

Amanda Beheler, Town Clerk